
 
 
Nov 13, 2012 
 
 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
 
200 North Spring Street 
 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
 



overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
 
systems. 
 
 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
 



commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
 
will achieve. 
 
 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 
 
system. 
 
 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
 
need it now. 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Ms. Marjorie Phan 
 
508 N 2nd St Apt I 
 
Alhambra, CA 91801-7233 
 
 
 



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mrs. Arna Schutz 
6300 Ellenview Ave 
West Hills, CA 91307-2712 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Dr. Connie Call 
3701 Grand View Blvd 
Los Angeles, CA 90066-3109 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Dj Blass 
11114 Exposition Blvd 
Los Angeles, CA 90064-3115 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Ruben Gomez 
5654 Murietta Ave 
Van Nuys, CA 91401-4708 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Jeremy Drake 
801 N Occidental Blvd 
Los Angeles, CA 90026-2925 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Michael Decker 
5346 Loma Linda Ave Apt 303 
Los Angeles, CA 90027-3693 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. David Zollman 
10433 Valley Spring Ln 
Toluca Lake, CA 91602-2805 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Grace Padelford 
10618 Ayres Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90064-3332 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Nadine Cano 
13821 Valerio St 
Van Nuys, CA 91405-2605 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Vera Dekova 
11748 Mayfield Ave Apt 9 
Los Angeles, CA 90049-5711 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Damiana Hook 
3320 Merced St 
Los Angeles, CA 90065-1615 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Ariel Nahmias 
5636 Fallsgrove St 
Los Angeles, CA 90016-5027 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Sharon Salach 
5716 Ostrom Ave 
Encino, CA 91316-1406 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Natalie Hall 
4956 Rubio Ave 
Encino, CA 91436-1121 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Debra Tuchman 
10148 Valjean Ave 
North Hills, CA 91343-1340 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste and recycling systems work in many other cities. 
There's no reason not to try it in Los Angeles. Let's get it done ! 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Ben Gaffin 
5201 Lincoln Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90042-2347 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Claudine Armand 
4057 Rosabell St 
Los Angeles, CA 90066-5739 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Greg Leeper 
2029 Avon St 
Los Angeles, CA 90026-1903 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Dr. Jim Stewart 
1216 S Westlake Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90006-4118 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Hilda Hacoobei 
8476 Glencrest Dr 
Sun Valley, CA 91352-3543 
  



Nov 13, 2012 

 

Ms. Sharon Dickinson 

200 North Spring Street 

Los Angeles, CA 90012 

 

Dear Ms. Dickinson, 

 

As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 

urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 

supporting an exclusive franchise system. 

 

In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 

or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 

landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 

that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 

capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 

Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 

Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 

alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 

 

The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 

safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 

overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 

so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 

accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 

exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 

environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 

good green jobs, and clean air. 

 

I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 

recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 

hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 

Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 

Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 

Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 

Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 

Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 

Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 

systems. 

 

Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 

County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 

and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 

are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 

as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 

vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 

commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 

is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 



them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 

will achieve. 

 

A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 

Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 

Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 

an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 

system. 

 

I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 

recommendations when they come before you. 

 

This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 

for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 

need it now. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Mr. Greg Good 

11876 Weir St 

Los Angeles, CA 90230-6064  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Amanda Barrett 
18 Spinnaker St 
Marina Del Rey, CA 90292-7123 
  



 
Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 



an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 
system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Sev Cameron 
3901 W 4th St Apt 2 
Los Angeles, CA 90020-3164 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Tony Zaccagnino 
12532 Presnell St 
Los Angeles, CA 90066-6731 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Jeff Burke 
18 Spinnaker St 
Marina Del Rey, CA 90292-7123 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Hillary Gordon 
1823 Camden Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90025-4449 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Gay McDaniel 
3227 Country Dr 
Fremont, CA 94536-6110 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
I understand that exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 
cities in LA County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San 
Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems. 
Exclusive franchises are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion 
and recycling, as well as the best tool to help cities limit the 
impacts of commercial waste vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and 
are the most damaging commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an 
exclusive franchise system is the only system that allows cities to 
partner with haulers, and hold them responsible for achieving the goals 
and standards they say they will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Ruth Loomis 
1833 Fairburn Ave Apt 306 
Los Angeles, CA 90025-4920 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Dr. Fritz Hudnut 
706 Milwood Ave 
Venice, CA 90291-3829 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Sunny Stoltz 
7933 Vanalden Ave 
Reseda, CA 91335-1135 



 
 
Nov 13, 2012 
 
 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
 
200 North Spring Street 
 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
 



overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
 
systems. 
 
 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
 



commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
 
will achieve. 
 
 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 
 
system. 
 
 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
 
need it now. 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Ms. Lauren Ahkiam 
 
546 N Commonwealth Ave 
 
Los Angeles, CA 90004-2303 
 
 
 



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Pamela Nissen 
5702 Troost Ave 
North Hollywood, CA 91601-1642 



 
 
Nov 13, 2012 
 
 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 



are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 
system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Sarah Wintucky 
13917 Runnymede St 
Van Nuys, CA 91405-2508 
 
  



 
 
Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 



Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 
system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Emily Taylor 
3644 1/2 Mentone Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90034-5605 
  



Dear Council Member Wesson, 
 
I’m a Los Angeles resident who cares about our environment and local community. I’m 
concerned about our current, broken, waste and recycling system. I was very frustrated last year in my 
old apartment when I was not able to recycle in the building. Instead, I had to save up my recycling in my 
small apartment until I could transport it to a friends house who had recycling. I deeply care about 
recycling, and  I want to avoid drastic measures when our landfills fill up, but too much recycling ends up 
as trash. 
 
The current system is inefficient, annoying, and polluting. There are different trash trucks on  
streets almost every day of the week – beeping, blocking traffic, leaking trash juice and scattering 
plastic bags and litter everywhere. The trucks pollute with diesel exhaust, and are so heavy they 
ruin the streets. My friends and I commonly complain we are woken up much earlier than necessary 
because of the multiple trucks navigating our streets.  
 
The current system is dangerous for workers. I was horrified and ashamed to learn two boys 
were killed in a waste facility that takes LA trash. I want to make sure nothing like that happens 
to workers in LA – yet the drivers in my neighborhood don’t always have safety vests. I recently 
learned that workers, not machines, sort my trash – often working without protective gear like 
gloves or ear plugs, and sometimes exposed to hazardous waste. I want to recycle, but not at the 
expense of people who have to endure hazardous conditions to do so.  
 
The current system exports our jobs and our responsibilities. A lot of what we think will get 
recycled here ends up in China – why aren’t we creating those green jobs at home? Some of 
that “recycling” ends up incinerated in countries with few regulations – that’s not right. 
 
This industry is too important, and the impacts too far-reaching – to maintain the current 
system or rely on half-measures. I support the Bureau of Sanitation’s plan for an exclusive 
waste and recycling franchise system. Environmental and waste experts all support this 
proposal, including the Board of Public Works, the City Council’s energy and waste committees, 
NRDC, the Sierra Club, and the Coalition for Clean Air. Non-profits like LAANE, small businesses 
like Mama’s Hot Tamales, and worker safety experts like Cal-OSHA and UCLA LOSH do, too. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these recommendations when they 
come before you. We need dramatic change, and we need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Madeline Brozen 
1282 West Blvd, Apt A 
Los Angeles, CA 90019 
 
CC: Sharon Dickinson, City Clerk’s Office 

  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Patricia Carlson 
3668 Motor Ave Apt 107 
Los Angeles, CA 90034-5799 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Paul & Libby Hollombe 
3519 Loadstone Dr 
Sherman Oaks, CA 91403-4515 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Mauro Ferrero 
7831 Stewart Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90045-1055 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Michael Sandler 
1739 Federal Ave Apt 303 
Los Angeles, CA 90025-4148 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Steven Simon 
831 Silver Lake Blvd 
Los Angeles, CA 90026-2907 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr. Phillip Rothschild 
8401 Wyndham Rd 
Los Angeles, CA 90046-1537 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mrs. Sally Hall-Schmauss 
25616 Alesna Dr 
Valencia, CA 91355-2207 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Erin Lynch 
1175 Amherst Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90049-5871 
  



Nov 13, 2012 
 
Ms. Sharon Dickinson 
200 North Spring Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson, 
 
As someone that cares deeply about Los Angeles and our environment, I 
urge you to fix the city's broken waste and recycling system by 
supporting an exclusive franchise system. 
 
In our current failed system, too many Angelenos can't recycle at work 
or at their apartments, resulting in 2.5 million tons of trash going to 
landfills each year from LA's commercial and multi-family sectors alone 
that's 70% of what we landfill.  This isn't sustainable: our landfill 
capacity is rapidly dwindling and the largest area landfill, Puente 
Hills, closes in 2013.  We must make significant progress towards our 
Zero Waste goals to avoid costly and environmentally dubious 
alternatives like sending our waste by rail to the desert. 
 
The current system lets low-road haulers skirt environmental and worker 
safety standards.  Dirty diesel trash trucks on inefficient, 
overlapping routes pollute our air and destroy our streets.  There are 
so many different companies the city can't possibly hold them 
accountable to recycling and clean air standards.  Recyclables get 
exported overseas, where some is incinerated in countries with few 
environmental regulations.  We are throwing too much away: recyclables, 
good green jobs, and clean air. 
 
I support the Bureau of Sanitation's plan for an exclusive waste and 
recycling franchise system: the best way to meet our Zero Waste goals, 
hold haulers accountable, and reduce the impacts of the waste industry. 
Environmental and waste experts support this proposal, including the 
Sierra Club, NRDC, the Coalition for Clean Air, the Board of Public 
Works, and the City Council's environmental and waste committees. 
Non-profits, small businesses, and worker safety experts do, too. 
Sixty one cities in LA County and 31 cities in Orange County, plus San 
Francisco, San Jose, Oakland and Seattle all have exclusive franchise 
systems. 
 
Exclusive waste franchises are tested.  In fact, 55 cities in LA 
County, 31 cities in Orange County, San Francisco, San Jose, Oakland 
and Seattle all have exclusive franchise systems.  Exclusive franchises 
are the best path for ensuring maximum diversion and recycling, as well 
as the best tool to help cities limit the impacts of commercial waste 
vehicles, which get an average of 3mpg and are the most damaging 
commercial vehicles on city streets.  And an exclusive franchise system 
is the only system that allows cities to partner with haulers, and hold 
them responsible for achieving the goals and standards they say they 
will achieve. 
 
A diverse coalition, led in part by NRDC, Sierra Club and Coalition for 
Clean Air, strongly supports the plan by the LA City Bureau of 
Sanitation and approved by the Board of Public Works, which calls for 
an exclusive franchise system for LA's commercial and multifamily waste 



system. 
 
I strongly support this proposal and urge you to vote for these 
recommendations when they come before you. 
 
This industry is too important  and the implications too far-reaching 
for the city to adopt half-measures.  We need dramatic change, and we 
need it now. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ms. Caroljean Katona 
416 Pacific Ave 
Venice, CA 90291-2510 

 


